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REGULAR MEETING of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS

DATE:
Saturday, December 16, 2017
PLACE:
Ho`opono Conference Room
1901 Bachelot Street

Honolulu, Hawaii  96817

PRESENT:

1. Committee: Joel Cho, Chris Akamine, Dane Alani, Ivy Galariada, Steve Kim, Don Patterson, and Jeff Segawa
Excused:  Kyle Aihara and Clyde Ota
2. Membership:  Dyllon Asami, Ted Chinn, Ron Flormata, Gerry Lonergan, Mike Miyashiro, Tom Morikami Lespaul Naki, Norman Ota, Evelyn Racpan, Lynn Schempp, Virgil Stinnett, Myles Tamashiro, and Stan Young
3. Ho’opono:  SBA Lea Dias, Acting VRA Susan Foard, BEP Manager Kat Fujimoto, VFS Tad Matsuno, and BEP Secretary MJ Andres
4. Guest:  Rhani Naki
CALL TO ORDER:
Noting the presence of a quorum, Chair Joel called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.
Joel noted at this time that the agenda is going mixed a little because some members have to leave early.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. Appointment of Interview Panel: Joel noted that the list of panelists was not discussed with anyone prior to the meeting. The list is as follows:

Primary Panelist: Don Patterson and Ted Chinn

Alternates: Kyle Aihara, Dyllon Asami, Shontel Jones, Joel Cho, and Evelyn Racpan

Joel asked for the committee’s concurrence. Chris moved to accept the interview panel as noted, Steve seconded, and the motion was accepted by unanimous voice vote.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Training Manual: Deferred to next meeting.

2. Status of VR Funds: SBA Lea introduced Susan Foard as the Acting VR Administrator. Susan announced that there will be a new VR Administrator starting in January 2018.
Susan noted that currently VR has a carryover of $1.8 million for Pre-ET Services, for students ages 14-21 years for job-readiness training services. In 2017, there was a shortfall for services provided and our Director has been assisting us to ensure all invoices received are paid. Going forward, we have the 2018 funds to provide for all services that are currently in and individual’s plan for employment (IPE).
Regarding the 2018 funds, she noted that we’re uncertain how much funding we’ll receive, the federal budget hasn’t been passed yet, and that we have a continuing resolution on the budget good through December 22. This means there will be a delay in the 2018 monies coming in. The continuing resolution may continue for another period or there may be a government shutdown because the president is focused on the tax reform and other areas.
In summary, we do have the 2018 funds, we still may be cut in 2018 by 6%-8%, we haven’t yet received any notice on supported employment funds, she’s been assured that the program will not go away but that the funding may not be here for 2018, but we will do our due diligence and the new administrator will have a fiscal background.
The main reason for the shortfall in 2017 was due to the WIOA enacted in 2014, and the set-aside law in 2015 which requires us to allot 15% for students ages 14-21 years which amounts to $1.8 million of VR funds.
The positive in WIOA is that we should be investing in the students ages 14-21 years to prepare for employment, get employment, maintain employment, and also advance in employment. That’s the reason for the shortfall and carryover monies.

In addition, there was an order of selection effective October 1, 2017 which brought in 343 additional clients to our caseload that were not anticipated.

NEW BUSINESS (continued):
3. Interviews to Fill Vacancies: Joel asked Kat for a timeline to fill vacancies. Kat responded that the first interview will possibly be in early January to fill #41 District Court, the second week of January to fill #50 BVO, 2 weeks later interviews to fill #46 Tripler AMC.
4. Neighbor Island Renovations: Lea noted we are committed to using actually 2018 funds sharing the cost together with the Randolph Sheppard funds for the neighbor island renovations. She added that it will be very difficult to count on any VR or 110 funds for any other projects in the near future.
For the upcoming airport renovations for Kona Airport North Terminal and Kahului Airport there is an Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) process between DHS and DOT as follows: $150 thousand from VR and $150 thousand from Randolph Sheppard for the Kona Airport; for the Kahului Airport, $100 thousand from VR and $100 thousand from Randolph Sheppard.
We got approvals to start the process. The MOA is now in the hands of DOT for their attorney general and director to review and sign. It then needs our attorney general and director review and signatures, then procurement process for the design and construction of the airports begin.

RECESS AND RECONVENE:

Joel recessed the meeting at 9:25 a.m. and reconvened it at 9:35 a.m.

READING AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

1. Regular Meeting of May 30, 2015: Dane moved to accept the minutes as submitted, Don seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

2. Regular Meeting of August 8, 2015: Dane moved to accept the minutes as submitted, Steve seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
3. Regular Meeting of November 14, 2015: Don moved to accept the minutes as submitted, Dane seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
4. Regular Meeting of April 10, 2016: Don moved to accept the minutes as submitted, Dane seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
5. Regular Meeting of June 18, 2016: Don moved to accept the minutes as submitted, Steve seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
6. Regular Meeting of October 21, 2016: Don moved to accept the minutes as submitted, Dane seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

7. Regular Meeting of March 11, 2017: Don moved to accept the minutes as submitted, Steve seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
8. Statewide Meeting of June 10, 2017: Don moved to accept the minutes as submitted, Steve seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote. 
9. Regular Meeting of June 10, 2017: There no longer a quorum present, the minutes were read and deferred to next meeting. Don noted under Old Business, 1. Hilo Hospital, 2nd paragraph, amend to read that Stan spoke to Byron.
10. Regular Meeting of July 29, 2017: Read and deferred to next meeting.
11. Regular Meeting of August 12, 2017: Read and deferred to next meeting.
12. Regular Meeting of October 28, 2017: Read and deferred to next meeting. Under Agency Report, donations list for White Cane Walk, line item #6 should read Don Patterson vice Dolores Patterson.
NEXT MEETING:


To be determined.
ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business to discuss, Joel adjourned the meeting at 11:53 a.m.
Respectfully submitted:

BEP/KF/mra
